Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 140 E. Church Street

April 6, 2021 5:30 O'clock P.M.

The April 6, 2021 Meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair Kathleen Hallman at 5:30 p.m., at the Druckenmiller Park Pavilion, 111 Maple Avenue, Sellersville.

ROLL CALL:

Members in attendance were:

Chair : Kathleen Hallman
Co- Chair : Linda Hufnagle
Secretary : Kathleen Fretz
Barbara Hufnagle

David Hufnagle
Thomas Hufnagle
Mark Moore

Members Absent : Antonia Buck

Borough Manager : Eileen M. Bradley

Other : Donald Crouthamel, Council member

MINUTES

Mr. David Hufnagle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Moore and unanimously approved, to accept the Minutes of the March 2, 2021 Meeting as corrected.

EASTER HAT PARADE

In lieu of the annual Easter Egg Hunt, a masked and socially-distanced Easter Parade at Druckenmiller Park was held on Saturday April 3. Discussion ensued as to whether to keep the event in future. Mrs. Fretz stated that prizes should be awarded. Mrs. Buck passed on comments that the hats should be judged.

EASTER ACTIVITIES FOR 2022

The Board discussed ADDING THE Hat Parade to the Easter Egg Hunt activities, with judging and extra prizes for best hats. No age restriction on hat submissions was proposed. A date of April 16, 2022 was set.

KIOSK FOR PLAYGROUND

Mrs. Hallman proposed the installation of a covered sign kiosk, so that holiday events could be posted for all to see. Multiple kiosks could be placed at several parks throughout the Borough. Ms. Bradley would investigate costs, and keep an ear open for a possible scout project.

HAMMOCKS

Discussion revolved around the implications of COVID-19 on the placing of hammocks at the park. It was unanimously agreed that they should be placed back in the park as a grouping. Ms. Bradley stated

that she would coordinate with Public Works to install them in a safe location at the park, as well as investigate the costs of replacements.

FAIRY DOORS

Mr. David Hufnagle made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Fretz and unanimously approved, to rename the annual fall event "the Janice MacKenzie Fairy Door Event", in honor of its inventor. Mrs. Fretz noted that Rolly Brown had most of the doors, but one may still be located in the park. She would search for it.

TREE NAMING CONTEST

The Board agreed to continue the Tree Naming Contest, another Janice MacKenzie event, for September 2021.

VACANCY

Mrs. Hallman asked for suggestions to fill the current Board vacancy. Ms. Bradley noted one inquiry to the office, and would seek their resume for review. A woman who sponsored a recent egg hunt would be contacted to see if there was interest from her.

Egg Hunt Lady

OTHER

Mr. Thomas Hufnagle noted a downed tree near the Scout Cabin that required clearing. Ms. Bradley would pass the information along to Public Works.

Mrs. Fretz asked about when the Walking Path at the park would be resurfaced. Ms. Bradley would check and get back to the Board.

The Board set a date for the annual June Picnic at June 1 at 6:00 p.m. The Borough Staff Garden Club would be invited. Members were asked to sign up to bring food.

Mr. Thomas Hufnagle requested that Public Works clean and paint the garage building and the dugout prior to the opening of softball season on June 12. The louvers on one of the building would also need to be replaced. Ms. Bradley would see to the work.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation Board, Chair Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 6:40 p.m. The next meeting was scheduled for May 4, 2021 at the Druckenmiller Park Pavilion at 5:30 p.m.

By:		
	Kathleen Fretz, Secretary	